
Principal’s Message  

Zoo Excursion                                                                        

A note regarding who to bring for the Zoo Excur-

sion on Thursday is going home today.  Please 

check your child’s bag for it. 

 

Gymnastics                                                             

Our Gymnastics classes continue up until the last 

day of school.  Please make sure your children 

wear appropriate clothing and joggers so that 

they can participate fully. 

 

Class Parties                                                                 

Class parties will be held next week and your 

class teacher will notify you about the day and 

what to bring. 

 

Student Rep Council Dress up Day                  
On Wednesday 17th December, we will be hav-

ing an ‘Australian Christmas’ theme dress up 

day.  Children are asked to bring a gold coin 

donation on the day.  All money will go towards 

gifts for the Kmart wishing tree.  

 

House Competition                                                            

The winning House for this week was Hume. 

 

Citizenship Awards 

Congratulations to: 

Amy   Levels 17 & 18 

Ella   Level 2 

Cian   Level 1 

Nathan   Levels 1 & 2 

Skye   Level 8 

Sean   Level 1 

Declan   Level 7 

Maddison  Level 14 

Emirhan   Level 6 

Emma   Level 13 

Gladys   Level 6 

Nicholas   Level 2 

Remy   Level 2 

Rigby   Levels 2 & 3 

 

Regards, 

Ann Patchett 

Presentation Night                                                   

We would like to invite you all to attend our 
Presentation Night for 2014 starting at 6.30pm 

tomorrow night (Wednesday 10th December) 

in the school hall.                                              

Students who are attending will meet in their 

class rooms at 6.15pm and the parents can 

make their way to the hall.                  

We ask that on the night that: 

 All guest be seated by 6.25pm so we 

can start promptly at 6.30pm. 

 Your phones are on silent for the whole 

ceremony. 

 Your toddlers are seated beside you. 

 You stay until the end of the ceremony. 

Please be considerate of others around you 

whilst taking photos during the evening. 

These requests will help the night run smooth-

ly and ensure that everyone has a pleasant 

experience. 

I would like to congratulate all of the children 

in the school for their efforts this year.  The 

quality of work  made it extremely difficult to 

choose our prize winners. 

 

School Reports                                                       

School Reports will be going home tomorrow 
Wednesday10th December. Make sure you 

check your child’s bag. 

 

County Fair                                                           

Our County Fair is being held this Friday 12th 

December 2014. Make sure you have  bought 

in your $4.00 so you can attend. A big thank 

you for all the hard work that Year 6 have put 

in to make this day a success. 

 

VIP Day                                                                     

Next Monday 15th December the children 

who have gone up 2 levels in our Citizenship 

Awards will be participating in our VIP Day.  

This term Miss Bosevski and Mrs Chinnery will 

be the organising staff.  We hope you have a 

great day. 

 

 

Dates to Remember  

10th December                               
End of year reports home & 

Presentation Night 6.30pm 

 

11th December         
National Zoo & Aquarium 
Excursion 

 

12th December                        
County Fair, 

Gymnastics continues, and 

P & C ‘Biggest Christmas  
Party’  RSL Club 

 

15th December    
VIP Day,……  and  Year 6 
Dinner 

 

17th December                        
Students last day for 2014 

 

18th & 19th December                
Staff Development Days 
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The staff at Goulburn 

South Public School 

would like to wish you 

all a Happy Christmas 

and a safe and relaxing 

holiday break. 
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This week there are a number of activities including our Presenta-

tion Evening on Wednesday and our Zoo excursion on Thursday.  

Would you please ensure your child has all they will need to eat 

and drink for the Zoo excursion.  They will also need a hat and 

sunscreen. 

Today four children from our class went to Waminda Nursing 

Home with the Choir, a performance they really enjoyed.   

We have now started Christmas activities in the classroom. 

Mr McQuillan 

   What’s happening in Group KM 
We are revising a lot of our work this week.  We are 

hoping to finish our Narrative writing so we can pub-

lish it on the computer.  We have started some  

Christmas activities which are fun. 

I hope to see lots of parents/carers at our Presenta-

tion Night to support the children’s efforts this year. 

‘Student of the week’ last week was Perrianne.  Well 

done. Merry Christmas to everyone. 

Mrs McDade 

 

This week is a finishing off week for 2/3P.  We have a few reading 

and writing tasks to complete before the end of the year. 

Student artworks that have been made this year are being sent 

home this week, along with some workbooks and folders. 

I would like to wish everyone a safe and happy holiday .  2/3P have 

been a pleasure to teach this year and have worked hard and 

learned lots. 

Mr Boyd 

Merry Christmas and happy holidays to all the fami-

lies of students in 3/4L.  Thank you for supporting 

our efforts this year. 

Please take note of the requirements for the Zoo 

Excursion. 

Mrs Leten 

 

Congratulations Year 1/2M Congratulations to  

Teiahna, Hayley & Agan  

What’s happening in Group 1/2M 

   What’s happening  in Group 2/3P 

What’s happening in Group 3/4L 

What’s happening in Group K-6M 

What’s happening in Group 5/6C 

Presentation Night is on tomorrow .  Even if your child is not 

getting an award, we encourage you to come along and join 

in on the festivities. 

Thursday 11th December is our whole school excursion to 

the Zoo.  Remember to bring a hat, water bottle, recess and 

lunch in a plastic bag with your name on it. 

Following that we have County Fair on Friday.  If you haven’t 

brought in your $4, quickly do so as it is a fun filled event. 

‘Student of the week’  is Rigby. 

Ms Martin 

We are busy preparing for the County Fair which is on 

this Friday.  Year 6 should wear their white Year 6 shirts 

on the day.  They must bring everything they need  for 

their stall to school on Friday morning. We’ll be setting up 

the hall at 11.30am.  The fair will begin at 2pm. 

The Year 6 dinner is on next Monday night at the Soldiers 

Club.  Families should arrive at 6.30pm for a 7pm dinner. 

Our class party will be held on Wednesday 17th Decem-

ber.  Students are asked to bring a plate to share.  Year 6 

should  wear their white shirts on the last day for the tra-

ditional signing.  They also need a marker to use. 

Merry Christmas everyone. 

Mrs Copland 

   What’s happening in Group 4/5M 
We will be doing our ‘Secret Santa’ on Friday.  All gifts 

need to be brought in by Friday, remember $2 is plenty to 

spend on a secret gift. 

We have been making some gorgeous baubles in class 

this week, they do require patience and persistence.  

They look lovely on our tree. 

I would like to wish everyone a safe and enjoyable break. 

Mrs Manning 

   What’s happening in Group K-6N 
We have a very busy last few days of school. 

This Thursday 11th December is our whole school excursion to 

the Zoo and Aquarium which is  very exciting!  Remember to 

bring a hat, water bottle, recess, lunch all in a plastic bag with 

your name on it.  Don’t forget  to wear your sunscreen. 

This Friday is the County Fair.  Try and remember to bring in your 

$4 for the fun afternoon.  A big thank you to everyone who has 

read their home reader each day this term! 

Mrs Chinnery and I hope everyone has a wonderful Christmas 

and a safe and happy holiday.  See you all next year. 

Miss Bosevski 



         P and C News 

Canteen Roster  
Friday  12th December 

Michelle & Pat 

  

Tuesday  16th December 

Michelle & Pat 

 

Wednesday  17th December 

Michelle & Sherrie 

 

Canteen News     

A big thank you to all our 

helpers throughout the year.   

Your help was very much 

appreciated.   

The Enviro Club 

Our corn is shooting in the veggie patch but the lettuce 
didn’t like the heat before the rain. 

We measured over 50mm for the previous week.                  
Sunflower seeds were planted. 

Also 4 wattle trees were planted—they had been 
grown from seeds from trees in Addison Street native 
garden.  The Kurrajongs are starting to flower, as are 

the lemon bottle brush. 

Have you spotted the currawong in its nest in one of 
our gums/eucalyptus? 

What’s happening in the Library 
Congratulations to the children who received 

Premier’s Reading Challenge certificates during 

Monday’s assembly.  These are presented after 

four successful years.  All other children will re-

ceive their certificates during this week. 

Remember all library books are now due back.  

Thank you to all children who have already re-

turned their books. 

Happy reading during the holidays! 

Mrs Gilchrist 

Dates for 2015 

  

 

Tuesday 27th January 2015: 

Staff Day 

 

Wednesday 28th January 2015: 

Students in Years 1-6 Return 

 

Wednesday  28th January & Thursday 29th January: 

‘Best Start’ Assessments for Kinder 2015 children 

 

 

     Friday 30th January 2015:  

Kinder 2015 children commence school 

Waminda Visit/Junior Choir 

On Tuesday our Junior and Senior Choir and the School Recorder Group performed at Waminda Nursing Home. 

We always have a lovely time visiting the residents and wishing them a wonderful Christmas. The nursing home wel-

comes us back year after year and our school performers always do our school proud by showing they are respectful and 

enjoying the experience. 

Today our Junior Choir performed again at Scaliiwags Pre-School.  Well done to all the performers who only had 6                

lessons before they started to perform in front of an audience.  Hopefully they will all continue on with Choir next year!! 

Linda McDade 



 

 


